
 

STAFF REPORT 

11/13/2019 

TO: Honorable Mayor and City Council Members 

FROM: William Pattison, City Manager 

SUBJECT: Professional Service Agreement with AnGenious Engineering Services, Inc. to 

provide Engineering and Right of Way Acquisition Support Services for 

Avenue 50 Bridge over the Whitewater Storm Channel, St-69 & the SR-

86/Avenue 50 New Interchange, ST-81 in an Amount not to exceed 

$148,000.00 
 

 

STAFF RECOMMENDATION: 

 

Authorize the City Manager to Execute a Professional Service Agreement with AnGenious 

Engineering Services, Inc. to provide Engineering and Right of Way Acquisition Support 

Services for Avenue 50 Bridge over the Whitewater Storm Channel, St-69 & the SR-86/Avenue 

50 New Interchange, ST-81 in an Amount not to exceed $148,000.00 
 

BACKGROUND: 
 

Caltrans approved the combined Environmental Document on May 7, 2019, and the Project 

Report on May 17, 2019.  The next phase of work will be the preparation of the construction 

documents and the acquisition of the required right of way. The AnGenious management team 

guided these projects through the planning and environmental phase.  

 

The City has requested AnGenious to provide right of way acquisition support services to 

expedite this phase to better position the project for additional funding to complete the new 

interchange construction at the same time as the bridge over the white water river channel. 

 

FISCAL IMPACT: 

 

The project was approved in the City’s 2019/20FY Capital Improvement Program. The project 

will be funded in accordance with the City’s Reimbursement Agreement with CVAG.  CVAG’s 

share is 75% and the City’s share is 25%. The City will fund the 25% using Development Impact 

Fees.  


